Minutes of

Regular Meeting

Meeting

GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 844-224-3338 FORM NO. 101

January 21, 2020 Held\_

20\_

The Council of the City of Milford met in Council Chambers at 745 Center Street at 7:00pm on January 21 2020. Mayor Vilardo called the meeting to order inviting Boy Scout Troop # 502 who were in attendance to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance and followed by a Moment of Silence to pray for our country.

Roll Call: Present: Mayor Vilardo, Vice-Mayor Evans, Ms. Russell, Mr. Mitchell, Mr. Redman, Ms. Chamberland and Mr. Haskins

PRESENTATION: City Manager Michael Doss recognized many of his staff that were in attendance. Mr. Doss spoke about the banner year that the city has had. Some of the high notes in 2019 and looking forward into 2020. Items discusses were Milford's Quality of Life. With the planned Milford South property, with home values estimated between 350,000 to 650,000. This will be Milford's first subdivision since the 1990's. Most Common Industries, Finance, City's Earned Income Tax Collection, General Cash Fund Reserve. City's Bond Rating is AA. Public Funds in infrastructure. Economic Development, \$63,650,000 in 2019 invested into the community. 190 additional jobs are the projection that will be created from new business investments. We are not only increasing our revenue but also gaining jobs. Economic Development new construction values from residential and commercial properties was \$4,113,150.00. Four existing businesses were able to utilize our small business incentive grant. They were able to realize advancements in their construction property and improvements over \$206,325.00. FC Cincinnati Training Facility ribbon cutting this year and thanking all those that were involved and for their investment in the City of Milford. The total investment for this facility was \$ 30,000.000. There is also an academy for youth soccer players 15 - 19 years old which are the future of FC Cincinnati. They will play other academies throughout MLS. They will come to Milford to compete in tournaments bringing a lot of revenue and a lot of interest into the City of Milford. It is very important in realizing the total objective of the economic impact that FC Cincinnati will have. In 2026 North America did secure the World Cup bid. The city of Cincinnati and FC Cincinnati are currently in bid in making pitches to have those early games hosted in Cincinnati. If Cincinnati can secure the bid, the international teams will have to have a place to practice. They will practice at Nippert, West End Stadium and here in Milford at the Mercy Health Training Facility. They will stay here; practice here and eat here while training. We are optimistic that there will be other opportunities to partner with Mercy Health down the line. We are fortunate to add two new hotels. Both to be on Chamber Drive. Staybridge Suites which is an IHG brand. The hotel is about an \$12,000,000 investment. It will include 96 rooms and a pool, workout facility and kitchen. WE are hoping that they will break ground in April. Construction to be completed sometime in 2021. Tru Hotel is a new brand from Hilton. 92 room unit. It will have a pool as well. Set to be completed in early 2021. Rapid Fired Pizza, Starbucks also located on Chamber Drive. U-Haul will also be located on the parkway. Average daily Traffic Data flow is about 22,268 exit 59. Because of this amount we can attract individuals in neighborhoods in subdivisions off 131 in Miami Township and Polo Fields in Union Township. Traffic has increased by 9% between 2014 and 2019. WE presently have 5 lots that are vacant on the parkway. We are aggressively trying to fill those lots. We believe that with the hotels coming in and the flourishment of FC Cincinnati, we will have those lots filled. Downtown area will include March First Brewery/Sycamore Distillery. Once built it will have a tasting room, distillery and a restaurant at the bottom/from OTR area. WE are realizing with this Entertainment District downtown that with the distillery and the brewery, there is a lot of interest downtown. Our DORA has been a big success. We have sold over 3,000 cups. anticipate that once it gets warmer outside that we will sell more. LMBC patio expansion. They have doubled the capacity in their company. They are busy and will have a rooftop and have a great view of the Little Miami River. Their investment in Milford will continue over the next several years. We anticipate a potential for a 10,000 square foot Event Center that will be behind the Little Miami Brewing company and run along the banks of the Little Miami River. That will be a game changer! We will look back 10 years from now and look at the importance of the impact of the event center and the position and the roll that it will play in the East Side of Cincinnati. The Governor restaurant opened today in downtown Milford. It is another dynamic in the Entertainment District of Milford. Neighboring Donut Shop, Ms. Cheri's, makes the buns for the hamburgers that the Governor will serve. Business helping another business. The specialty restaurants, the spirits, the event center and the flow that will come online in the next few years. A lot of exciting things for our retail! 5 Water Street Development by Dale Roe and DER. The top two floors of the building will consist of office space, and the bottom floor will be a planned restaurant. Pivotek came from West Chester and come with 90 F/T jobs. They purchased the 3M building which had been vacant for about 3 years. Their commitment is very strong in the City of Milford. New Business Development Incentives – we have a property tax rebate program for new or relocating businesses in the City of Milford. LMBC, The Main Cup and Pivotek have realized this incentive. WE also have a Public Utilities and Tap Fee reimbursement program. It is a good program for any high-end users. IT can provide discounts on tap fees. Or credits depending on the usage (which takes a year's worth of data before we can determine an incentive program, or they can go for the tap fees up front). We also have a Building and Zoning Discount Program which provides about 10% credit on the total building permit costs that are associated with any new relocating or expanding business. We provide these programs based off capital investments and the amount of jobs created. 2019 Infrastructure Improvements total major project costs for improvements in 2019 were 1,182,000.00 and they include the SR 126 Urban Paving. Price Road Stabilization Project. Mill and Water Street Intersection Improvements. The Trailhead Foundation Wall. Jonas Memorial Park. Mill Street Storm Replacement. And, our Castleberry Lift Station Upgrade. \$1.1 million dollars just shy of \$1.2 million in infrastructure projects that were completed in 2019. Our Downtown Milford Corridor - Phase I which is SR 28 and Main Street. The Five Points intersection at Castleberry was completed in 2018. A

Minutes of Meeting

GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 844-224-3338 FORM NO. 10148

Held\_\_\_\_\_\_\_20\_\_\_\_\_

project cost of 626,000. Phase II will be this year. US 50 Main Street Lila. From the US 50 Milford entrance all the way out to SR 131. This is our Urban Paving project and to expect this project to be completed in 2020. We do have some catch basin, concrete improvement work that we will be doing. ODOT will be bidding this out at the end of February. The total cost for Phase II of the corridor project is \$1,252,138.00. Both Phase I and Phase II will result in new catch basins, new improved curbing, some greenspace areas, laying of conduit for electrical purposes, paving, and stamped crosswalks coming in 2020. In 2021 we are hoping to start Phase III of the project with Grant Funding. The estimated cost will be about \$450,000.00. We will continue our crosswalk enhancements, specifically downtown and at Five Points. Mill and Overlay project will give us decorative street lighting which will continue past Five Points into downtown, US 28 and US 50. When all phases are complete the total amount of the project will be \$2,422,138.00 approximately. We are paving two main arteries in Milford. Mr. Doss also spoke of the Public Works Facility at Bay Road and Garfield Avenue, the Mill and Water Street Intersection Improvement project, updated traffic signals and added a turn lane at US 50 and Main Street at Mill Street. Plans for 2020 and beyond were discussed: New Water Tower and Water Distribution System, Downtown Old Milford Parking for lots that we own, Public Safety programs with the Milford Police Department and Milford Community Fire Department. Community Events will continue through Frontier Days, Memorial Day Parade, Second Saturdays and Hometown for the Holidays. Valley View Fall Festival October 5th and Nature Preserve. GMAHS and Art Affaire. Maker's Market at Main on May 9th, Sparks in the Park July 3rd. WE would like to continue to redevelop in 2020 downtown Old Milford in the Entertainment District and redevelop the 2 acres at Old Milltown Plaza. Establish a LEED Certified Program incentive for new Residential Housing in the City. In 2020 the city will also explore a levy for Parks and Recreations, establish a comprehensive sidewalk improvement plan, and establish a clear and specific marketing campaign to promote the City of Milford.

**Proceedings:** Approve the Council Meeting Proceedings from January 7, 2020 Ms. Evans made a motion to approve. Ms. Russell seconded the motion. All yes.

**Correspondence**: Ohio Division of Liquor Control – RJM Management LLC DBA Lehr's Prime Market & Patio 740 Main St Milford Ohio 45150 Permit D2Ms. Evans made a motion that We do not Request a Hearing. Seconded by Mr. Redman. All yes

Financial Statements: Receive December 2019 Finance Report All yes

**Public Comments:** Mr. Parker McBeth / Milford Ohio spoke to council as a student at Milford High School of the current vaping epidemic in the community and at the High School. Mr. McBeth wanted to know if there are any plans to stop or hinder the development of this epidemic. Mr. Tanner Helton brought to council's attention the 4 way stop at intersection of Garfield and Water Street and how difficult it was to see traffic at this intersection.

Mayor Vilardo went over information regarding Committee Assignments that were sent out to Council members last week: Administrative Services Sandy Russell Kim Chamberland Lisa Evans Public Services Kim Chamberland Ted Haskins Amy Vilardo Community Development Ted Haskins Ben Redman Kyle Mitchell Safety Services Sandy Russell Lisa Evans Kyle Mitchell Other Appointments: ICRC Lisa Evans OKI Amy Vilardo BZA Ted Haskins PLANNING Lisa Evans OPWC Sandy Russell

#### STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:

### **Administrative Services Committee**

Administrative Services Committee Meeting Minutes January 15, 2020Ms. Evans called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. Present: Lisa Evans, Kyle Mitchell and Kim Chamberland Staff: City Manager Michael Doss; Finance Director Pat Wirthlin; Administrative Assistant Jackie Bain Visitors: None Proceedings: The committee unanimously approved the proceedings from the December 30, 2019 Administrative Services Committee Minutes Ms. Evans made a motion to approve. Seconded by Mr. Mitchell. Ms. Chamberland abstained <u>Local Government Fund Alternative Formula</u> Mrs. Wirthlin presented to the committee the Local Government Fund Allocation - Year 2021 information. This is an effort to bring Clermont County townships, cities, villages and Commissioners to the table to discuss the Local Government Fund (LGF) allocation formula.\$116,000 Milford Loses Annually Please recall that last year, the townships were successful in legally excluding Milford from the traditional three-party vote (Milford / Townships / Commissioners) for the LGF formula that had been in place for at least 35 years. Milford stands to forfeit the largest LGF portion on an annual basis (-\$116K). It is a huge blow to villages. All of the townships benefit, with Miami and Union gaining the most (-\$92K and -\$112K annually, respectively).22,000 Cars a Day! The Milford model suggests that the County reduce its share of LGF by 3.5% (from 48.5% to 45%). The formula also places less emphasis on population and gives each municipality a fairer portion of the pie. These changes alone make all villages "whole" and compensates Milford for its added strain on streets and emergency services from outlying traffic and visitors - daily average traffic is over 22,000 cars a day! Adoption of an alternative method of apportionment of the undivided Local Government Fund for calendar year 2021 based on the following distribution: 1. The County will receive 45 percent of the total allocation to be disbursed.2, City of Milford will receive five percent of the total allocation to be disbursed.3. The remaining 50 percent of funds after the County and City allocations outlined in items 1 and 2 above will be

Minutes of Meeting

GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 844-224-3338 FORM NO. 10148

disbursed as follows:50 percent will be shared equally among all municipalities and townships with the exception of City of Milford50 percent will be distributed to the municipalities and townships (with the exception of Milford) on a per capita basis and will be adjusted as necessary based upon the most current United States Census Mr. Doss also discussed with the committee that internally it was felt that this is a much more equitable formula and a long-term solution. Putting forth something that we presented to the County Commission last year would make the argument that no one is putting a tangible, free equitable alternative on the table instead of just talking about it. We went ahead and took the initiative to go ahead and create a formula that we feel takes into consideration with the townships approved last year and gets the County Commission involved. Instead of getting in with the Townships and Township model and their logic we will pull ourselves out of it and look at Clermont County and what Clermont County Commission is doing. The Committee agreed to make a motion authorizing the Law Director to draft an Ordinance authorizing adoption of an alternative method of apportionment of the Undivided Local Government Fund for calendar year 2021 based on the following distribution CITY OF MILFORD Ordinance 2020-09 Alternative Method of Apportionment Of the Undivided Local Government Fund Calendar Year 2021 The County will receive 45 percent of the total allocation to be disbursed City of Milford will receive five percent of the total allocation to be disbursed. The remaining 50 percent of funds after the County and City allocations outlined in items 1 and 2 above will be disbursed as follows:50 percent will be shared equally among all municipalities and townships with the exception of City of Milford50 percent will be distributed to the municipalities and townships (with the exception of Milford) on a per capita basis and will be adjusted as necessary based upon the most current United States Census Seconded by Mr. Mitchell. All yes. Sound Ordinance Mr. Doss discussed with the committee the Law Director draft copy of an Ordinance that would in capture what we talked about at the last committee meeting. Law Director Mike Minniear added after the last discussion any violations if the Police Department did have to issue any citations that could be pursuant to Mayor's Court and the fines that we would impose. Discussion to possibly have the Ordinance state instead that music can be played beyond 12am would need to have permission by the City to do so instead of 11pm. This way event organizers would not have to apply for a permit to play beyond 11pm when organizing special events in the city i.e.: Frontier Days. Event organizers that request to hold an event in the city, could note on their Event Information Application in the city, that they would need to go beyond the 11pm music time. Committee members felt that midnight was a more suitable time for events to end playing amplified music. The Committee agreed to adopt the proposed law directors draft as it relates to the Ordinance with a change from 11pm to midnight for Friday and Saturdays. The Committee agreed to adopt the Sound Ordinance submitted by the Law Director with one change: Friday and Saturday time to 12am instead of 11pm. Seconded by Mr. Mitchell. All yes Budget Re-appropriations from 2019 to 2020Pat Wirthlin presented the committee information regarding 2020 Re-Appropriations \$1,132,278 \$1.3 Million in Unfinished Projects and Unpaid Bills Please find attached a list of reappropriations from fiscal year 2019. Council previously approved most of these expenditures by way of ordinance. Some projects did not complete by year-end. Essentially, these are unpaid bills or commitments from the prior year. The Committee agreed to authorize the Law Director to prepare an ordinance amending appropriation ordinance 19-1483 by increasing or decreasing the individual items as listed on the included chart totaling \$1,132,278. Seconded by Mr. Mitchell. All yes Tri-Health DOT Random Drug and Alcohol Program Agreement Mr. Doss presented agreement information to the committee. It needed to be refreshed and updated. The Committee agreed to enter into an agreement with Tri-Health Random Drug Testing and Alcohol Program agreement Seconded by Mr. Mitchell. All yes There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:58 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Jackie Bain Administrative Assistant

### **Public Services Committee**

Public Services Committee Meeting Minutes January 15, 2020 Called to Order: 5:30pm by Kim Chamberland Present: Kim Chamberland, Ted Haskins, Amy Vilardo Staff: City Manager, Michael Doss, Finance Director Pat Wirthlin, Water Department Supervisor Joe Casteel, Police Chief, Jamey Mills and Administrative Assistant, Jackie Bain Visitors: Mr. and Mrs. Kent Sheets Approval of Proceedings: The committee approved the proceedings from the December 10, 2019 Public Services Committee meeting. Preliminary Engineering Report Service and Analysis Agreement with Brandstetter Carroll City Manager Michael Doss presented the committee with information regarding the subcommittees findings from the reviewed submissions from engineering services to create our preliminary engineering report for our Wallace Water Tower and for our Water Distribution System. Mr. Doss and Mr. Casteel recommend entering into an agreement with Brandstetter Carroll to provide engineering services and to create a preliminary engineering report for the Water Tower and Water Distribution System. The Committee Agreed to Make A Recommendation Authorizing the Law Director to Draft an Ordinance to enter into an agreement with Brandstetter Carroll Engineering Services for Water Tower and Water Distribution in the amount of \$21,260. Seconded by Mr. Haskins All yes 2020 US 50 ODOT Urban Paving Legislation Mr. Doss informed the committee of the 2020 US 50 ODOT Urban Paving program. A meeting was held today with Adleta Construction. Adleta is hoping to start the project in February with an estimate of 45 days (weather permitting) to complete the project. ODOT will be bidding out the project February 27th. This is the last piece of legislation that ODOT needs. Our portion of the Mill and Overlay, full depth pavement repair and the striping for this project that we must pay up front is \$306,432,00. If our portion is under when they go to bid this out, the State will reimburse us back any of the difference. If it is over, they will ask for a certain percentage portion of our contribution to that as well. The Committee Agreed to Make A Recommendation to Enter into an Agreement Contract with Ohio Department of Transportation

Minutes of Meeting

GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 844-224-3338 FORM NO. 10148

Held\_\_\_\_\_\_\_20 \_\_\_\_\_

and Director of Transportation in the Amount of \$306,432,00 for Highway Improvements. Seconded by Mr. Haskins All yes Vacuum Trailer and Valve Exerciser Mr. Casteel presented to the committee information on a Vacuum Trailer and Valve Exerciser. This information was also brought up in the Budget for 2020 meeting. It is like a shop vac but much larger. It is on a pull behind trailer. This equipment vacs out valve cans, curb box cans. The current one that we own is going on 30 years old. It has outlived its usefulness. With the Ohio EPA mandates Acid Management Program for hydra flushing and valve maintenance program they will soon be required to turn all the valves in the system on a routine basis. The trailer is all inclusive. It will also help turn the valves. We have 500 in the City which will have to be turned every year. E.H. Wachs quote is \$63,375.00 with a six to eight-week lead time. The Committee Agreed to have the Law Director draft an Ordinance Authorizing the Purchase of a Vacuum Trailer and Valve Exerciser from E. H. Wachs in the amount of \$63,375.00 Seconded by Mr. Haskins All yes Police Department Tahoe/Equipment Chief Mills discussed with the committee the 2020 Budget Capital Improvement Purchase and the departments replacement schedule for the cruisers. They are getting seven to eight years out of the Tahoe and this is due to the replacement schedule. They look at decommissioning cruisers around the 80,000-mile mark. The current vehicle that is being replaced has 108,000 miles on it. Bid from Ganley Chevrolet at the purchase price of \$36,465.80. Retail is about \$12,000 higher and the purchase from Camp Safety upfitting of lights and sirens for \$16,777.00. The Committee Agreed to have the Law Director draft an Ordinance Authorizing the Purchase of a Chevy Tahoe from Ganley Chevrolet for \$36,465.80 for The Milford Police Department Seconded by Mr. Haskins All yes The Committee Agreed to have the Law Director draft an Ordinance Authorizing the Purchase of Upfitting Equipment from Camp Safety for \$16,777.00 Seconded by Mr. Haskins All yes Discussion: No Parking Signs on Stoneridge Drive Mr. Tim Hackworth was invited to speak about his email regarding no parking signs to possibly be placed on Stoneridge Drive. Mr. Hackworth was not available at the meeting. Committee member Ted Haskins would like to take a tour of the area and check out the issues with parking. Mr. Doss stated that No Parking signs can be placed in the area that designates no parking during hours that buses pick up and deliver. Further discussion will be needed to come up with a solution. There being no additional business, Mr. Haskins made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:01pm Seconded by Ms. Vilardo All yes Respectfully Submitted, Jackie Bain

### Police Department Report

Chief Mills had no formal report this evening but was available for questions. Chief Mills did address information with Mr. McBeth regarding the vaping situation and discussed with Mr. Helton information regarding the 3-Way intersection of Garfield and Water Street.

## Fire and Ems Report

Chief Baird reported the following: Fire Chiefs' Report January 21, 2020 End-of-year checking account balance previously projected for 2019 was \$ 475,000. MCFD's board of trustees and members work diligently to control operating costs which has resulted in a fire department entering the 2020's in a very good financial condition and free of debt. Monthly Activities Summary Santa Sunday 2019 was a great success as Santa Claus and his crew handed-out over 1,500 treat bags throughout the city. Thank you to program coordinator Captain Miles Miller and MCFD members, families, and friends that packed and/or distributed treat bags. In addition, MCFD thanks the sponsors of Santa Sunday including Coops Front Porch; Walmart; Meijer; Valetone Cleaners; Evans Funeral Home; Mike Castrucci Chevrolet; The Ron Burke Family; Friends and Family of John E. Cooper, Sr.; and Milford Community Firefighters' Club. Finally, MCFD extends fond appreciation to the Stocker family in South Milford, Cooper Family in East Milford, and DuBois Family in the Tree Ridge community for hosting break (and wonderful food) stops along the 3 Santa Sunday routes each year. All very special to the effort! Support 271 (regional generator and light truck) responded to a large warehouse fire in Colerain Township on December 22 to support firefighters working on the scene. MCFD thanks Newell Brands for providing several First Alert smoke detectors for distribution to city residents. They can be obtained while supplies last by calling the fire station at 513-831-7777 weekdays 8a-4p. Engine 71 and crew provided assistance to Union Township at separate motor vehicle accidents on Roundbottom Road in a two-week period. Both accidents were severe in nature with complicated rescue efforts necessary by firefighters. Great teamwork as always! Regular training with our neighbors benefits every community. MCFD was host to the city employee Christmas luncheon on December 20. Our members enjoyed spending time with the best group of co-workers around! There were several public education and PR events recently including hosting a Webelo's den for merit badge work, attending DARE graduation at Pattison Elementary, and of course Santa Sunday. Crews participated in 3 days of traumatic wound management training taught by Bethesda North Hospital clinicians EMS coordinator Randall Johann and Trauma Program Manager Katie Stegman. It was a great review of important pre-hospital skills like wound packing and tourniquet application. This invaluable training is provided free of charge by that hospital to EMS providers. The members of the department are deeply saddened by the death of Mimi L. Toomey. Chief Baird spoke very highly of Ms. Toomey and wanted to acknowledge her work and her husband's work for the city and the departments greatest sympathies to the family on their loss. Ms. Vilardo reiterated that on behalf of council, they are very sorry to hear of her sudden passing. Recognizing her years of services and her commitment to the community. She will be missed.

GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 844-224-3338 FORM NO. 10148

Held 20

Council Comments: Ms. Evans made mention of an email regarding about the water at the Trailhead. Possible water station discussion to come before committee. Donna Amann from Promont regarding city's involvement in getting Greenlawn Cemetery National Historical list with a map and needed a partnership with the City. This to possibly go before committee as well. Mr. Redman thanked the two young gentlemen that spoke before council today. They gave great example of civic engagement that we are all looking for here on council. They were great questions. Thanking Chief Mills for his input to some solutions. Mr. Redman had a question regarding the Sound Ordinance. Does it apply to other sounds other than music? Some residents have brought up the gun range and shooting guns in the evening. He asked the residents to come before council to discuss their concerns. Ms. Evans said that this ordinance was specifically for amplified music only in the River District of Downtown. Mr. Redman also mentioned the Public Services Committee going to look at the parking situation at Stoneridge Drive. He also wanted to bring to council's attention and for the next Public Services Committee meeting the intersection of Sycamore and Main Street downtown and how there are no cross walks signs at that location. Possibly have the committee look at this area as well. Mr. Minniear also requested that the appropriate committee asks the Law Director to prepare an ordinance authorizing Vice-Mayor Lisa Evans also conduct marriages.

#### **New Business:**

#### **Ordinances**

2020-04 An Ordinance Authorizing an Agreement with Brandstetter Carroll, Inc. for Engineering Services for The Water Tower and Water Distribution System. Ms. Evans

made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Russell. All yes. Ms. Chamberland made a motion to adopt. Seconded by Mr. Haskins. All yes

2020-05 An Ordinance Authorizing an Agreement with The Ohio Department

of Transportation for Highway Improvements and Urban Paving Within the City of Milford Ohio Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Ms. Chamberland made a motion to adopt.

Seconded by Mr. Redman. All yes

2020-06 An Ordinance Authorizing the Purchase of a Vacuum Trailer and Valve Exerciser from

E.H. Wachs Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Ms. Chamberland made a motion to adopt.

Seconded by Mr. Redman. All yes

2020-07 An Ordinance Authorizing the Purchase of a Vehicle from Ganley Chevrolet and Upfit

Equipment from Camp Safety Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Ms. Chamberland made a motion to

adopt. Seconded by Mr. Redman. All yes

An Ordinance Enacting Chapter 737 of The Codified Ordinances of The City of Milford, 2020-08 Ohio, Establishing the Regulation of Amplified Sound Within the City of Milford River

District Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Ms. Evans made a motion to adopt. Seconded by Ms.

Chamberland. All yes

2020-09 An Ordinance Authorizing Adoption of an Alternative Method of Apportionment of The

Undivided Local Government Fund Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Ms. Evans made a motion to

adopt. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes

An Ordinance Amending Appropriation Ordinance 19-1483 Ms. Evans made a motion to 2020-10

suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms. Chamberland. All yes. Mr.

Mitchell made a motion to adopt. Seconded by Mr. Redman. All yes

An Ordinance Authorizing an Agreement with Tri-Health for Drug and Alcohol Testing 2020-11 Ms. Evans made a motion to suspend the rules and read by title only. Seconded by Ms.

Chamberland. All yes. Mr. Mitchell made a motion to adopt. Seconded by Ms. Evans.

All yes

Old Business: none at this time

Adjourn There being no further business to come before the City Council: Mayor Vilardo adjourned the

meeting at 8:29pm with a motion from Ms. Evans. Seconded by Ms/Chamberland. All yes

Jackie Bain, C.P.T

Amy Vilardo, Mayor